Recommendation in The
Netherlands to suspend
intercountry adoptions

The Committee Investigating Intercountry Adoption, has recommended that The
Netherlands suspend intercountry adoptions. The interdisciplinary committee
considered the history and legal evolution, and did an in-depth investigation into
adoptions from five selected countries (Bangladesh, Brazil, Colombia, Indonesia
and Sri Lanka). It looked into the consequences for the people involved (adoptees,
birth families and adoptive families), the perception in society, the best interests
of the child and the right to know one’s origins and identity. It came to the
conclusion that there have been too many abuses and that the current system is
still open to fraud and abuses. It further stated that the lessons learned should be
applied to new methods of family formation such as surrogacy.

For those who do not read Dutch, the Commission issued a press release in
English and published an English summary of the report.

The Committee, established by the Minister for Legal Protection, Mr. Sander
Dekker, was chaired by Mr. Tjibbe Joustra and further composed of Prof. Dr.
Beatrice de Graaf and Mr. Bert-Jan Houtzagers.


https://conflictoflaws.net/2021/recommendation-in-the-netherlands-to-suspend-intercountry-adoptions/
https://conflictoflaws.net/2021/recommendation-in-the-netherlands-to-suspend-intercountry-adoptions/
https://conflictoflaws.net/2021/recommendation-in-the-netherlands-to-suspend-intercountry-adoptions/
https://www.committeeinvestigatingintercountryadoption.nl
https://www.committeeinvestigatingintercountryadoption.nl/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/COlA_Persbericht-ENG.pdf
https://www.committeeinvestigatingintercountryadoption.nl/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/COlA_Persbericht-ENG.pdf
https://www.committeeinvestigatingintercountryadoption.nl/wp-content/uploads/2021/02/COlA_Rapport_ENG_DlGlTAAL.pdf

